Minutes


KY Legislative Ethics Commission

October 9, 2018

The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting at 10 a.m. in Room 129, Capitol Annex, Frankfort, Kentucky.

Commissioners Present:  Chairman Anthony Wilhoit, Vice-Chair Sheldon Baugh, Pat Freibert, Elmer George, Anthony Goetz, Phil Huddleston and Paula Sherlock.

Commissioner Absent: Ken Winters.

LEC Staff Present:  Donnita Crittenden, Laura Hendrix, Lori Smither and John Schaaf.

Chairman Wilhoit called the meeting to order. 

Chairman Wilhoit asked for approval of the minutes of the August 14, 2018 meeting.  Mrs. Freibert moved and Mr. Huddleston seconded the motion. All were in favor.

John Schaaf presented the staff report.  He informed the Commission that the budget was on track and in good standing.  

Mr. Schaaf informed the Commission that Rep. Ken Fleming pre-filed BR 212, a bill that would create a tip line for LRC staff to report harassment by anyone covered by the Kentucky Legislative Ethics Code.  BR 212 also includes the other recommendations for ethics code changes adopted at the Commission’s August 2018 meeting.
He also said multiple informal advisory opinions had been issued by staff since the August meeting, and were included in the board books.  One in particular, was an informal opinion about the use of green slip information being used for campaign purposes. The Commission instructed staff to write a draft formal opinion to be discussed at the next meeting.

Laura Hendrix informed the Commission she mailed letters to candidates and legislators about receiving campaign contributions from PACs during the legislative session.  Almost all have responded and clarified the situation.

Mr. Schaaf discussed the Commission conducting a study of lobbying changes since 1993 when the Ethics Code was adopted.  The Commission instructed Mr. Schaaf to assemble more information to discuss at the next meeting.
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Mrs. Hendrix updated the Commission on the Schickel case and informed the members the Attorney General would be arguing the case on the Commission’s behalf in the 6th Circuit Court in Cincinnati on October 18th.

Mrs. Freibert made a motion to go into executive session to discuss a pending complaint. Mr. Goetz seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Goetz made a motion to come out of executive session.  Vice-Chair Baugh seconded the motion. All were in favor.

There being no further business, Vice-Chair Baugh made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. George seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
